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Welcome to The Regional Municipality of Durham’s Child Care and Early Learning updates e-
newsletter. These newsletters are to update child care operators on a variety of topics related to the 
closure and re-opening of child care including recommendations and information related to the novel 
coronavirus (COVID-19). 

Early Learning Updates – General Updates 

Serious Occurrence Reporting 
With enhanced Ministry Serious Occurrence (SO) reporting requirements, and an increase in testing 
reported, the Children’s Services Division (CSD) has updated our SO reporting process in order to 
reduce the administrative burden to Operators. 
To clarify, as of September 30 only serious occurrences that are CONFIRMED positive COVID-
19 cases need to be reported to the CSD. 
Operators are no longer required to report SUSPECTED cases of COVID-19 to Children’s Services. 
Please note that the elimination of reporting only applies to suspected COVID-19 serious occurrence 
incidents and all other Children’s Services Serious Occurrence reporting requirements must still be 
followed. 
All existing Ministry of Education – Licensing, Serious Occurrence reporting requirements must 
continue to be followed. 
Please remember to contact your Quality Assurance Advisor if you have any questions or concerns 
and for support and guidance. An updated version of the Quality Assurance Advisor caseload 
distribution list has been provided. For a copy of this list, please contact Beth.Carson@Durham.ca. 
For further guidance, please refer to the Serious Occurrence section of the Ministry of Education 
Operational Guidance During COVID-19 Outbreak - Child Care Re-Opening Version 3 – August 2020 
for updates. 

Electronic Screening Tools and Guidance 
The Ministry of Health released the COVID 19 Screening Tool for Children in School and Child Care 
on October 1, 2020. We are aware that this tool and the guidance released with it has led to 
confusion and parent inquiries for many of you. While the tool is intended to be used by parents to 
assess whether their child has any symptoms of COVID-19 and if they are able to attend child care, 
the use of this screening tool does not allow operators to meet the legislative requirements for 
recording screening results as set out in the Child Care and Early Years Act (2014) as well as 
requirements dictated by the Durham Region Health Department as to when a child may return to 
care. 
We have created new guidance documents and updated the sample screening tools and policies on 
our website to help you adapt the tools that you are using to continue to meet screening 
documentation requirements as well as requirements dictated by Durham Region Public Health. 
We recognize that your organization may be using a school board/child care centre/early years 
specific screening tool/application or one developed by local public health partners. We ask that you 
align the criteria in these tools/application with the attached COVID-19 Screening Tool for Children, 
Staff, and Essential Visitors in Durham Region Licensed Child Care. 
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mailto:Beth.Carson@Durham.ca
mailto:Beth.Carson@Durham.ca
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/childcare/child-care-guide-child-care.pdf
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/childcare/child-care-guide-child-care.pdf
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/childcare/child-care-guide-child-care.pdf
http://www.edu.gov.on.ca/childcare/child-care-guide-child-care.pdf
https://www.durham.ca/en/doing-business/resources/Documents/OperatingaChildCareCentre/2020-10-16-MEMO_DRCovidScreening_FINAL.pdf
https://www.durham.ca/en/doing-business/resources/Documents/OperatingaChildCareCentre/2020-10-16-MEMO_DRCovidScreening_FINAL.pdf
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.durham.ca%2Fen%2Fdoing-business%2Foperating-a-child-care-centre.aspx%23Sample-policies-to-guide-operators-in-their-reopening-policy-development&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cbdc7018dc5754afb3d3d08d871eac06e%7C52d7c9c2d54941b69b1f9da198dc3f16%7C0%7C0%7C637384600351441423%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=skrkJEZEQ02W%2FGF%2FTQ2zTYgEa4xlOwdf%2BJ6VwZXQyUs%3D&reserved=0
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We understand that some families may be confused and frustrated with the many changes that are 
taking place. It is encouraged to communicate clearly with families that screening protocols, policies 
and Durham Public Health Department requirements are in place to keep everyone safe with the 
safety of their children at the forefront and that some of your policies as well as the expectations set 
out by Durham Region Public Health may go above and beyond what is outlined in the Ministry of 
Health screening. 
 
As a reminder, you can view previous Early Learning Updates and communications on our web site 
under the heading Children's Services COVID-19 early learning updates. 
We thank you all for your continued commitment to early learning in Durham. Please contact 
your Quality Assurance Advisor and the Children’s Services Division if you have questions. 
We will continue to provide information and clarification in the form of email updates and 
newsletters to all operators as quickly as possible. Thank you all for your cooperation and 
commitment to maintaining early learning and child care in Durham Region. 
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